CPA Extremism and Terrorism Section Annual Business Meeting Minutes – 14 June 2012 – Halifax
 
Executive Members Present:
Lianne McLellan, Chair
David Nussbaum, Secretary
Steve Stein, Newsletter Editor
Jane Toth, Membership Coordinator
Diba Kaya, Student Representative
Adarsh Kohli, International Representative
Regrets:
Wagdy Loza, Past Chair
Anna Gray-Henschel, Director at Large
Ian McKenzie, Webmaster
David Fischman, Treasurer
 
1)      Thanks: Though not present at the meeting, Wagdy was acknowledged for his generous donation of 5 Papyrus paintings from Egypt. We sold 2 of them for a total of $100. We also have one more buyer in line, for a total of $150. It was suggested that we inquire about selling the last 2 via the CPA foundation to raise money for the section. Otherwise, we will put an announcement in the newsletter for selling them.
2)      Newsletter: We will distribute one newsletter this year. There is an annual contest for which CPA awards $200 to the section with the best newsletter. Clinical Section won it last year. We will try to win it this year. The deadline for entry is February 2013. Please think about what you might like to contribute. Details and invitations for submission to follow fall of this year. 
3)      New Executive members: Diba Kaya, a student at University of Toronto, was elected as our new Student Rep. Adarsh Kohli, Professor of Clinical Psychology at PGIMA, expressed interest in joining the section exec as “International Representative”. This has not yet been formalized, but we will look at the section bylaws to determine the best way to make this happen.
4)      Website update: We need to update information on the section website. New members, please email our webmaster Ian (ian@procsocialscience.org) with a bio and photo. If you would like to change or update your current bio, please also email this information to Ian.
5)      Service offered by CPA: CPA has allocated 1.5 hrs of “expert” time to each section to help revamp their websites. If you have ideas about how to update our section website, please forward your suggestions to me and I will consolidate them and I will make arrangements with Ian and the CPA “expert”.
6)      Research programs: We discussed the greater goal of promoting research on extremism and terrorism, and integrating research into the operational and policy communities. The government project “Kanishka” (http://www.publicsafety.gc.ca/prg/ns/ai182/kpcp/knsh-eng.aspx) was mentioned as one means by which academics can engage in this area of research. Another is the recently consolidated “Canadian Safety and Security Program” (http://www.drdc-rddc.gc.ca/drdc/en/centres/drdc-css-rddc-css/canadian-safety-and-security-program/). These projects should appear in our newsletter.
7)      Section funds update: We will have approximately $200 in the section account, after paying for Invited Speakers’ hospitality (we don’t yet know the precise amount because have not yet been billed for this).
8)      Member numbers update: We currently have approximately 56 members in the section. 
9)      Social: We decided to have the social reception in Lianne’s hotel room to keep costs to a minimum. Approximately 15 people turned out to the social event on June 14. 
